Open Up Redfern Oval into Redfern Park?
This article by Ian Thompson appeared on the Front Page of The South Sydney Herald October 2004

During October Council will consult you on the future of Redfern Oval.  As a community we face a simple choice for the long term.  Should our Park and our Oval be reunified or remain as separate entities with one being controlled by a commercial interest?

There are three options for consideration, the first being to reunify our Park as a village green for the full community to use – for leisure, sport and fun.

The other options will have significant impacts and leave the SSDRLFC Ltd in control of our Oval.  One option is for  a major stadium with capacity for 15,000 including a stand as high as the current ground’s light towers.  Both options hold the prospect of thousands of cars in our streets.  Council even considered using Waterloo Oval for parking under these options!

Irrespective of the option chosen everything must go.  Our Oval is really an empty block - derelict - not maintained since the Football Club left following the 1987 season.  The stand no longer complies with building standards, and the mounding is deemed contaminated.  Whichever choice the ground will be changed.
Since the Football Club left our area has and continues to be transformed with new residential development in almost every street replacing industrial sites.  At least 500 more people will be living adjacent to our Park in the near future and many more within a short walk.  Our community needs more open space, re-unifying our Park will give us this.

From a planning perspective our Park should already have been reunified and opened up.  Our Park is Community Land dedicated for the local residents, and the Local Environment Plan adopted by Council in 1998 zones this area Local Recreation; and the Plan of Management in this case requires our Park to be re-unified as a village green.
I, along with fellow Members of our local community who have formed an association called ‘Open Up Redfern Park’ ask for you to support the Option 1 plan for a reunification of this space returning it to the community and ask you to contribute your thoughts for its design.
We can be contacted on 0413 483 247 or by email at ourpark@bagela.com.au.
